

News

## **HUNTER IN 'LAW360' ON NLRB GUIDANCE MEMOS**

Feb 06, 2020

St. Louis Partner Jerry Hunter was quoted Jan. 16 by *Law360* regarding the latest round of guidance memos from the National Labor Relations Board's (NLRB) advice division. One such memo concerns the Banner Health System case, in which Hunter said he thinks the NLRB went too far by creating a precedent that "adversely impacted employers' efforts to conduct appropriate investigations," especially in cases of sexual harassment, race bias or harassment in general terms. "The Obama board in Banner Health went too far because they placed the burden on the employer to justify why confidentiality during an investigation would be necessary – they shifted the burden from the general counsel to the employer," said Hunter, NLRB general counsel in the George H.W. Bush administration. "I would say the Apogee decision, clearly in my view, states the right standard that the burden should not have been on the employer in Banner Health to show that confidentiality was needed during the investigation."

## RELATED CAPABILITIES

■ Employment & Labor

## MEET THE TEAM



Jerry M. Hunter

St. Louis jerry.hunter@bclplaw.com +1 314 259 2772

This material is not comprehensive, is for informational purposes only, and is not legal advice. Your use or receipt of this material does not create an attorney-client relationship between us. If you require legal advice, you should consult an attorney regarding your particular circumstances. The choice of a lawyer is an important decision and should not be based solely upon advertisements. This material may be "Attorney Advertising" under the ethics and professional rules of certain jurisdictions. For advertising purposes, St. Louis, Missouri, is designated BCLP's principal office and Kathrine Dixon (kathrine.dixon@bclplaw.com) as the responsible attorney.